VILLAGE MILLS EMERGENCY SERVICES DISTRICT#8

May 21, 2024

The Village Mills Emergency Services District#8 met May 21, 2024 in the Wildwood Volunteer Fire Department
Station. The meeting was called to order at 6:00 PM by Comm. Liles. Present were Comm. McDonald, Comm.
Wornick and WVFD Chief Odom and WVFD Member Barnhill.

There were no Public comments.

There is a quorum

The minutes of the April 16, 2024 meeting were approved. The motion to approve was made by Comm. Wornick
and seconded by Comm. Liles. The vote to accept was unanimous.

WVFD  Discussed WVFD Budget particularly monthly bills for Station operations. Discussed engine registration
change to VMEDS. The “LUCAS” CPR machine was used for the first time on a Wildwood resident.

BUILDING Discussed doors and handles for various needs in the Station. One more bid coming for the cabinets.
Comm. McDonald will arrange for the annual generator inspection and meet the technician when needed.

Treasurer's report Report was read.
1) Continue discussion about Tax increase election No discussion.

2) There is a possible candidate for the empty VMESDS Commissioner position for Tyler County. Tyler
County Commissioner Joe Blacksher, Commissioner for Pct.1 is handling the application.

3) Possible VMESD8/WVFD rescue boat was discussed. Will be discussed in depth at a later date.
4) The need for a water pump to fill engines from other sources other than the fire hydrants was discussed.

The engines are capable of “drafting”, or pumping water from other sources on their own. There is no need for other
pumps at this time.

The March meeting was set for Tuesday, June 18, 2024

A motion to adjourn was made by Comm. McDonald and seconded by Comm. Wornick. The vote to adjourn was
unanimous.



